Course Roster Usability Test Results
Testing Purpose

The purpose of this test was to provide quick feedback regarding the usability of the Course Roster modal windows.  Specifically, we wanted to learn about the clarity of locating the Student/TA drop down, the importance of the search box, and discover any other outstanding usability issues.
Test Participants

For this usability test, four participants were recruited.  Three of those participants were teachers including a female in her late 20’s, male in his late 20’s, and female in her mid 50’s.  None of the participants were extremely tech savvy, and two of them were below average in familiarity with using technology.  
Testing Setup
A clickthru was created for participants to view the various prototypes:

http://onyxdev.pearsoncmg.com/he_portal/portal_summer_2010/TA-Enrollment/Test/onecol-initial.html
Participants were given very basic background information regarding the prototypes.  It was explained to them that they would be viewing prototypes of a page to display a course roster, and that they would be answering questions based on the prototypes. 
Questions & Responses
1) You’re now looking at the course roster for Child Development 102.  Suppose you want to make Kate Jansen a TA in the system, how would you do it?

All four participants were able to change the control from a student to a TA without any hesitation.  The time it took users to complete the task was under two seconds, which was extremely low considering that in usability tests, it usually takes participants at least a couple of seconds to get acclimated with the screen.  Two participants noted that there were no other controls on the page that it could have been, so the answer was fairly simple.
2)  On a scale of 1 to 10, with 1 being the hardest and 10 being the easiest, how would you rate the process of changing a student to a TA?

The process was given scores of 7, 10, 9, and 10.  All four participants confirmed that it was pretty easy and there were no difficulties in the process.

3)  If you click again, you’ll see an alternate version of the screen where the options for TA’s and Students are separated from Active and Inactive.  Which screen do you prefer?

The answers to this question were mixed.  There was a consensus with all four participants that providing additional information about each student would be helpful, and the two column layout seemed to provide that.  However, the two column layout led to confusion with two instructors about why inactive students were being displayed on the list.  They assumed this was only an active course roster.  The initial layout with only one column did not lead to any of this confusion.
4) Suppose you wanted to make a couple of students a TA.  Would you scroll for their names or would you search for them?
Two participants claimed they would always search because it is much faster and they enjoy searching.  One participant claimed she would scroll because she prefers using the mouse over the keyboard.  The other participant said for a smaller list he would scroll, but otherwise, if there were more than thirty users on the list, he would use the search box.
5) Do you have any additional comments?

One participant noted it would be nice to have the ability to email their students directly from this interface.  That was the only additional comment received by the participants.
